SPECIAL MEETING - BLOCK GRANT

A legally advertised Public Hearing of the Shenango Township Board of Supervisors was held Thursday, May 15, 1986 at 7:30 p.m., at the Township Building, with Supervisors Andy Piccuta, and Joseph Shinsky present.

Steve Craig opened the meeting by reading the notices in the New Castle News. He stated the main reason for the hearing was to explain the purposes for the two block grant The 1984 block grant program is to be used for programs. Sewer Tap in Fees and Front Yard Footage assistance. 1985-86 block grant program is to be used for Revolving Loans by businesses from Shenango Township. Mr. Craig stated the reason the 1985-86 grant could not be used for assistance with sewer fees is that Shenango Township's low to moderate income percentage is only 43%, and the required percentage for the use of the grant for sewer fees is 51%.

The money paid back from the revolving loans is to be used in assisting people with their sewer tap in fees and front yard footage.

Teresa K. Peace

Secretary/Treasurer

Jusa K. Ince